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PResident’s MESSAGE
Carol Powell

The Board of Trustees met on January 4, 2021, to 
confirm officers and committee chairs. Regular meetings 
start on Monday, January 11, 2021, and hopefully, continue 
without any Covid interruptions twice a month for the 
balance of the year.  We are looking forward to working 
together with a goal of returning our community to 
something resembling the Lions Head South that we all 
know and love.

Almost all of the committees are looking for additional 
members. We appreciate that without access to the 
clubhouse, it was more difficult to review what committees 
are available and to make decisions as to where you would 
like to become involved.  A list of all of the Standing 
Committees and their Chairs appears in every issue of the 
Pride.  Our website also provides helpful information for 
all of you who have online access.  I would suggest that 
you  call any Chair or any Trustee to discuss your interests 
and where you might be most comfortable helping.  We 
encourage all residents to become involved.  This is your 
home and it becomes even better with your input.  As I 
look forward to getting to know our new Trustees better, 
I also look forward to meeting more of our residents as 
they join in.

I wish I had a crystal ball and could tell you when 
activities will resume and what will be open when. 
However, I obviously do not.  Please be assured that we all 
want the same thing and we will continue to work toward 
reopening as many activities as possible, as it becomes safe 
to do so and the legal requirements are met.

In the interim, with winter upon us, stay warm, stay 
safe and most importantly, stay well.
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Deceased Resident - 2021
Portier, Mary Ann..............................121 Lions Head Blvd. S.

11/18/2020
Gall, Susan.........................................74 Yorkwood Dr.

06/27/2020
Bazaz, Bruce...............................186 Lions Head Blvd. S.

01/05/2021

Lions Head South
New Residents - 2021

Tooker, George & Christine..........................1 Lauren Ln.
                               R/S Iozzio

Daniele, Peter................................93 Lions Head Blvd. S.
                               R/S Getts

Voto, Jr., Michael M.......................216 Lions Head Blvd. S.
                               R/S Russo

Cofka, Mark & Kristina..................165 Lions Head Blvd. S.
                               R/S Hough

Kaufman, Alan & Patricia..............76 Lions Head Blvd. S.
                               R/S Greenbaum Estate

Deletions - 2021
Iozzio, John....................................................1 Lauren Ln.
                                  R/S Tooker
Getts, Mary E.................................93 Lions Head Blvd. S.

                               R/S Daniele
Russo/Santarisiero.......................216 Lions Head Blvd. S.

                               R/S Voto, Jr.
Hough, Clarence..........................165 Lions Head Blvd. S.

                               R/S Cofka
Greenbaum Estate.........................76 Lions Head Blvd. S.

                               R/S Kaufman
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EDITORIAL
Susan Mills

Hello my LHS friends. Winter is in full swing. Is it 
cold enough for you? Usually, we have to adjust to staying 
inside and being less social. This year we are very much 
accustomed to that status. Whether the groundhog sees his 
shadow or not, a long winter is ahead of us.

Valentine’s Day is a time to share and show our love 
to those special people in our lives. Hearts symbolize this 
sentiment. In many cases hugs and kisses are off limits. 
This year the message is expressed by using our two pointer 
fingers and our thumbs to make a heart. 		

We also celebrate Presidents’ Day. Recognizing and 
honoring past presidents are easy to do.  However, present 
day politics contain ambiguous messages, making it more 
of a challenge to absorb. At least we are home and have 
plenty of time to ponder over our thoughts. 

I usually encourage our residents to go outside, enjoy 
nature, take a walk and perhaps say hello to one another. 
During Winter, icy sidewalks, gusty winds, and cold 
temperatures discourage these types of activities. Instead, 
I suggest hot chocolate or a cocktail, and some yummy 
comfort food. Watch a movie (or several), read a book 
and escape into the world depicted within its pages, or 
just sit back and relax in your comfortable home here at 
Lions Head South. 

Stay safe. Be well. God Bless all of you.   

CLUBHOUSE COMMITTEE
Rose Saputo

bylaws committee
Clara Ciuffo-Clarke

I suspect I wasn’t the only one happy to put the year 
2020 behind me.  January of another new year has come 
and gone.  Although we have not yet opened our Clubhouse, 
our prayers for Covid-19 vaccines have been answered 
sooner than later.  New hope has dawned like a long awaited 
beautiful sunset.  

Now we can look forward to a new year within which 
to have new hopes, dreams, experiences and make new 
memories.  Welcome 2021, where the possibility of seeing 
each other again socially may be in our very near future.  

May God bless you all.    
Have a HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY!! 

The Bylaws’ Committee is re-energizing and we are 
looking forward to our first meeting in February 2021. I 
have requested meeting space for the second Thursday 
of each month at 11:30 a.m. and will let the members of 
this committee know definitely after the ratification of 
committee chairs and members in January. 

Thank you to the seven brave people who have 
volunteered to serve with me on this committee. It is not 
an easy one, but our life here in Lions Head South depends 
on our Bylaws and Rules & Regulations to keep our 
community as one to be proud to live in and enjoy. Please 
support us in our endeavors. No looking back – we cannot 
change what happened in 2020, only hope for a brighter 
tomorrow. Here’s to the best year ever!

Do you or anyone you know have a 
special occasion to attend and want to 
look gorgeous?  
Lauren Capuano is a MAC-Certifi ed 
Makeup Artist who will come to your 
home and make you feel beautiful with 
her makeup consultation and application.

Look Beautiful For
Your Next Special Occasion

  For More Information Or To Set Up An Appointment
Call (908) 917-5116  
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lHCC
Jim Mort
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snowbirds

If you expect to be away from the community for the 
winter months, please make the arrangements to have the 
Lions Pride which includes the Newsletter mailed to you.  
The Board and Standing Committees continue to work all 
year long on your behalf.  It is important to keep up with 
events here.  If you decide not to have the publications 
mailed, let the office know you will be leaving so that the 
Newsletter and Pride won’t be left in your door.  Likewise, 
when you return in the spring, please inform the office so 
that delivery will be resumed to your door.

WEBSITE COMMITTEE
Peter Brenman

The Lions Head South website still continues to be the 
primary source of activity happenings at LHS. We strive 
to stay on top of changes, but can only do so much. When 
chairpersons alert the website with new events, we will 
post that information as soon as possible. Keep the website 
active with current info for our LHS residents’ benefit.

Due to COVID-19 and the apparent delay in the 
vaccination program, we do not anticipate any group 
events, other than Scrambles, prior to summer.  We will 
get any and all events back on schedule once it is safe to 
conduct them. 

The final drawing for the LHCC 20/20 Raffle and the 
Free Membership Raffle were held on December 7th. The 
20/20 Raffle awarded a total $1,050.00 for the final drawing 
to Joyce Speziale $400.00, Sandy Hamaydi $300.00, Betty 
Bozzetti $200.00, Judy Murray $100.00 and Micky Dunne 
$50.00. Over the 20 weeks of the 20/20 Raffle, $2,950.00 
was awarded to the winners.  The LHCC Free Membership 
Raffle was won by Lee Scaturro.  Congratulations to all 
of our winners. We appreciate everyone who participated 
in these fund raisers. 

Peg Comfort has been assigned by the Board of 
Trustees as the LHCC liaison.  We look forward to working 
closely with Peg for the betterment of our community and 
the golf course.

As Dennis Gregory has moved on to the Board of 
Trustees, we have been fortunate to have Marjorie Kennedy 
step forward to take his job as the LHCC Treasurer.  Dennis, 
we appreciate all you have done for us over the years and 
wish you well on the Board.  Marjorie, we are looking 
forward to working with you as our Treasurer and welcome 
your addition to the LHCC Board of Directors.

The annual Polar Bear Shoot-out was conducted on 
December 31st, not exactly polar bear weather, 50 degrees, 
and we got lucky as the rain held off for the event.  We 
had a good turn-out, 25 players, and a fun time was had 
by all. I appreciate the assistance of Ed Gregersen, Jack 
Cummings and Lee Scaturro.  Also, a thanks to Brian 
Halm for getting a presentable picture, with names of the 
participants in the shoot-out.

As indicated in last month’s Pride, the golf course will 
be open in January and February, weather permitting, but 
the operating hours will be 11AM to 4PM.

During the month of December, our Superintendent 
has been on vacation and some of the general maintenance 
has been lacking. It was greatly appreciated to have Tom 
Nevins step forward and volunteer to assist with this 
needed maintenance.  The greens were cleaned prior to the 
Polar Bear Shoot-out and Tom has made himself available 
during the winter months to ensure the greens are clear and 
playable.  Also, Tom has continued with his outstanding 
golfing in that he had rounds of 24 and 29 on January 2, 
2021.  Tom, I appreciate your assistance on the course and 
keep up the great golf.

On a note of sadness, we offer our heartfelt condolences 
to Russ Casella and his family over the loss of his son, 
Russell.  You and your family are in our thoughts and 
prayers.  
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Red Bank

Spring Lake Heights
Wall

Yardville 

732-223-0003

Recreation committee
Bill Hamaydi

The Coronavirus has kept our clubhouses and gym 
closed. There are many rules and regulations that we 
have to follow to reopen. I’ve been working closely with 
the trustees to come up with a plan to accomplish that. I 
have a plan and volunteers to open up the buildings. Also, 
as I’m writing this a vaccine for the viruses is available.  
Hopefully, that will be a game changer to open things up 
sooner.

On the brighter side, we will have bocce this summer. 
Sign up will be in April and play will start in May. I will 
be giving you updates as they happen. That’s all I have for 
now. Everyone be safe.

security COMMITTEE
Bill Powell

After three years as the Chairman of the Security 
Committee, I decided it was time to step back.  Mrs. 
Deborah Ewtushek took over the Committee effective with 
the new year.  She is excited about her new role and I look 
forward to working with her as a member of the committee.

I believe that our group was able to make progress with 
keeping Lions Head South a safe and pleasant place to live.  
There are still things to be done, and with the cooperation 
of our residents and all of our committees, the community 
will continue to provide an ideal environment to meet the 
needs of all of our residents.

I would like to thank the team that made up the Security 
Committee for the past three years: Judy Conway, our 
Secretary, Rose Szpara, Rosemarie McLoughlin, Joyce 
Speziale, Lori Bigley and Charlene Czajkowski.  Of course, 
we can’t forget John Constantino, whom we lost to this 
horrible Covid-19 early on.  It was an honor to work 
with each of these individuals.  I have had the pleasure of 
working with three separate Board Liaisons: Laura Jacquin, 
who patiently taught me the ropes the first year I chaired 
the committee, Chuck Florio and most recently Barbara 
Skelly.  I would like to extend my personal thanks to each 
of them as well.

SOCIAL committee
Debbie Holzherr

The Social Committee would like to wish everyone 
a Happy New Year. Thank You for all the wonderful 
feedback we received about the Holiday Parade.  We plan 
to make this an annual event and hopefully expand on it 
in 2021.

Although we have not been able to plan any indoor 
events as of yet, we hope that we will be able to start holding 
events sometime this year. Until we can resume normal 
activities in the clubhouse, we will continue to discuss 
plans for more outside activities like the Oktoberfest in 
the warmer months.

All the best for good health.

For Advertising Contact
Senior Publishing Company

at 1-888-637-3200

SENIOR PUBLISHING COMPANY accepts advertisements 
and advertisements are based upon information provided 
by the advertiser. SENIOR PUBLISHING COMPANY does 
not independently investigate the accuracy of advertisement 
content and does not warrant or represent the accuracy of 
the content of any advertisement.
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Educated at UCLA, Harvard, and Rush Medical 
College in Chicago, Dr. Tomaszewski is a Diplomat 

of the American Board of Urology and a leading 
member of the mid-Atlantic section of the American 

Urological Association. He is an expert in bladder con-
trol issues, incontinence, prostate disease, male 

infertility, impotence, and kidney stones.

For more information or to arrange a consultation, 
please contact us at 732-364-1664

Charles S. Tomaszewski, M.D.
Associated Urologists, LLC
Parkway 70 Plaza, 1255 Route 70, Suite 33-S
Lakewood, NJ 08701
www.associatedurologistsnj.com

OFFICE HOURS: Mon. - Fri. 9 am - 5 pm ads-3951a

A world 
of expert 
urological 
experience

ALAN M. FLORIA, Esq.
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Talk to me... 
It’s FREE
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Admitted in NJ & FL

732-920-9222
35 Beaverson Blvd., Ste. 4C, Brick
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Lions Head Offi ce Park

Lion’s Head South
The Pavilion

Brick Corner Cafe

Four Seasons Lakewood

lhs women’s club
Clara Ciuffo-Clarke

To all of you ladies, especially those who have been 
asking about the LHS Women’s Club, YES, we do still 
have a social club – albeit one with a very shaky start. 
Hopefully, you are all still waiting to hear when, just 
as I am. And hopefully, the wonderful volunteers from 
our first – and last – meeting in 2020, are still interested, 
especially the chairpersons and their committee members. 
We have penciled in dates in the LHS Calendar, but we 
must wait until we get an “all clear” for using the clubhouse 
to hold larger group meetings. Those dates will be starting 
in February 2021. The officers and chairs will meet on 
the second Thursday of each month at 12:30 pm and the 
Women’s Club is scheduled for the third Wednesday of 
each month. Watch the LHS Calendar and look for notices 
in the Pride. 

Please pray that the vaccine antidote works and the 
spread of this horrific virus is ended so we can resume 
our normal lives. In the meantime, hang in there, think 
about things that could be, reach out to your friends and 
neighbors socially by phone or a wave when you are out 
walking. My email account is still claraciuffo@gmail.
com and my phone numbers are in the book. I am waiting 
to hear from you. Oh – and a HAPPY HEALTHY NEW 
YEAR TO YOU ALL.

MEN’S CLUB
Tony Bozzetti

Happy New Year to one and all! Here’s hoping 2021 
brings health and happiness as we all work together to 
control this terrible virus. The Men’s Club’s sole fund raiser 
in 2020 was the Mega 50-50. Thanks to the participation 
of so many members, homeowners and families, it was 
a tremendous success. Men’s Club fund raisers are used 
for community-minded events and to support the annual 
Christmas Gala (which hopefully will return this year). The 
drawing for the Mega event was made on the front porch of 
the Club house on Monday, December 21st with a number 
of bystanders observing. The runner-up prize of $275 went 
to Don Antonelli, with the Grand Prize of $1,090 going to 
Deb Ferenc. Congratulations to the winners. 

Just a reminder, past members will pay no dues for 
2021 because the club was unable to function when it came 
to providing lunches and the Christmas Gala.
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garden club
Carmela Ferraro

A
d-4812

Paula Intelisano-DeJohn, Manager 
NJ Lic. No. 3438

Gregory DeJohn, Director 
NJ Lic. No. 4261

Paula Intelisano-DeJohn, Manager 
NJ Lic. No. 3438

Gregory DeJohn, Director 
NJ Lic. No. 4261

Woo-hoo! Winter is almost gone. The good news is 
that with February comes the hope of spring. Our gardens 
will be coming alive shortly. And after this long winter, if 
you’re like me, you just can’t wait to get seeds started and 
begin preparing for outside.

Seed and nursery catalogues will be arriving soon. 
While reviewing, don’t forget to look for plants with 
improved insect and disease drought tolerance. Order 
plants and seeds now to be ready when the ground thaws. 
You might also want to start some herbs indoors such as 
parsley or basil to get a head start.

With all our thoughts of spring and outside gardens, 
don’t forget we still have to check our inside plants.

If you received a poinsettia for Christmas, hopefully, 
you have managed to keep it alive until now. Give it at least 
6 hours of abundant light. Maintain temperatures that are 
comfortable to people. Underwatering will cause leaves to 
wilt and shed. Overwatering will cause roots to die. So be 
careful and check frequently. Wait till night temperatures 
are consistently at least 55 degrees before planting outside 
in full sun with good drainage. They are a lovely shrub-
like plant outdoors, but they will not survive our winters 
and must be brought inside if you want to keep them. You 
might even get them to bloom again. But be forewarned, 
it is a long procedure that requires much patience. Easier 
to buy a new one next year.

Amaryllis aftercare: Remove spent flower after 
blooming. Set the plant in a bright sunny window to allow 
the leaves to fully develop. Keep the soil evenly moist 
not soggy. Fertilize occasionally with a general-purpose 
houseplant formulation.
Some additional February Hints:
• Continue to inspect indoor plants for insects such as 
Spider Mites which cause leaf wilt with spider webs or 
Whitefly which are small, white insects on underside of 
leaf. Spray with insecticidal soap, if needed.
• Start to fertilize houseplants on a regular basis with a 
water-soluble fertilizer prepared at half strength until 
growth is healthy.
• Remove diseased or damaged limbs from trees and shrubs. 
Leave more severe pruning for March.
• Bring Spring into your home a little early with branches 
of forsythia, pussy willow and quince brought inside to 
force bloom.

Our first meeting of the new year will be Wednesday, 
March 10, at 10:30 AM, hopefully, in the Lion’s Den, 
COVID-19 permitting. Stay safe, hope to see you there.
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the recipe box
Sue Auer

George Washington once told his father “I cannot tell 
a lie....” YES, I was given a hatchet gift & cut down your 
favorite tree”.... A CHERRY TREE...

So in honor of his truthfulness, let’s talk about some 
SPECIAL .... “CHERRY RECIPES” ...!
CROCK POT CHERRY CHICKEN RECIPE - serves 
4-6 ppl.
1 1/2 lbs. of skinned drumsticks or breasts (or pork chops)
1/2 tsp lemon herb seasoning (could use Mrs. Dash)
1/2 can dark sweet cherries (pitted & drained)
1/2 bottle (6 oz.) chili sauce
1/4 cup packed brown sugar
Place all ingredients in cooker low 5-6 hrs. or high 3-4 hrs.
Sauce can be thickened with 1 tbsp cornstarch.
Recipe offered by Irene Lewer - Leisure Village West

ITALIAN CHERRY CHEESE CAKE - 
1. Place in a large bowl - 3lbs whole milk ricotta cheese 
2. Beat in 6 eggs, 1 at a time
3. Beat in 1 1/4 cup sugar
4. 1 tsp vanilla
COMBINE the following 3 ingredients, in a separate bowl, 
mix well then add to the above.
5. 4 tbsp corn starch, 2 tbsp melted butter, 1-pint sour 
cream.
USE A 10” SPRING FORM PAN.

BAKE 1 hr. in a preheated 375 deg. oven until brown 
on top. (look through window - do not open oven).

LEAVE IN OVEN TO COOL OVER NIGHT OR 
FOR SEVERAL HRS.                                          

Just before you are ready to serve; you can place cherry 
pie filling topping.

Other toppings are great options: blueberry etc. 
Recipe given by Sandy Wood.... thank you for your 

offer, as always, a success....

EASY CHERRY JAM - makes 4 half pint jars - which 
can be kept in refrigerator for up to 3 months.
1. Place 1 1/2 lbs. pitted cherries in a heavy pot 
2. Whisk in ½ cup lemon juice.
3. Whisk in 1/4 cup water & 1 pouch of Pectin
4. Bring to a boil over high heat; constantly stirring. 
5. Add 3 1/2 cup sugar all at once & bring back to a rolling 
boil. 
6. Stir jam constantly for one minute. Turn off heat. 
7. Remove foam from the top of your jam.
8. Fill each half pint jar.

Recipe provided by Mary Lynn - taught recipe in 
Thailand, as a peace core worker.  

Some additional cherry information:
1. The state of Michigan is the largest producer in the US - 
170 million lbs. 2019 SOUR cherries. State of Washington 
#1 producer of sweet cherries.
2. Nutritional value: 10.8 milligrams of vitamin C
3. BEST place to see Cherry Blossoms in US “The National 
Mall” in DC.		   

WISHING EVERYONE A VERY BEAUTIFUL FEB. 
2021 & JUST 48 DAYS UNTIL SPRING...

Looking forward for recipes by our community 
members. Send to sauer1948@hotmail.com.

2 GRAVE SITES
SIDE BY SIDE

MONMOUTH MEMORIAL PARK
TINTON FALLS
ASKING $2400

CALL JOANNE AT 732-681-4429

For Sale

For Sale
2 GRAVE SITES
SIDE BY SIDE

MONMOUTH MEMORIAL PARK
TINTON FALLS
ASKING $2400

CALL JOANNE AT 732-681-4429
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Ad 4966

  

J.I.L. 
WINDOW WAShINg

(includes cleaning the windows and sills as well as dusting the screens)

Jill Carpenter

NO JOB TOO LARgE OR SMALL

(732) 920-5960

FREE ESTIMATES

  RIChARD & SON hOME CARE 
SERVICES TEAM

We Offer-
   •      Spring/Fall Clean Ups
				•							Gutter	Cleanouts	-	$35.00	-	$45.00	(SOLAR	PANELS)
            (Gutters, Downspouts and Gutter Nails Tightened)
 
“Inside Out” Maintenance Work:
•	 Shrubs Trimmed / Removed
•	 Mulching
•	 Yard & Leaf Clean Up
•	 Garden Cleanouts / Garages and Attics, too!
•	 Small Garden Walls Designed and Installed
•	 Estate Clean Out(s)
•	 Gift	Certifi	cates	Available

Additional Services (call for info and prices)
•	 Mail Boxes - (New) Installations
•	 Ceiling Lights / Fans - Cleaned and/or Dusted
•	 Vents - Dusted and Open / Closed
•	 Mattresses Flipped (and beds made)
•	 Garbage / Recycle Bins - House to Curb / Curb to House
•	 House Cleaning (Move In / Move Out)
•	 Peace of Mind House Check - Any length of time
•	 Porch Walls Cleaned

No job too small or odd (732) 920-5960

Competitive Pricing • Free Estimates • Calls Returned 
• References Available •

A
d 4966

#112

#112

A
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Since 1966
WALL

2028 Highway 35
732.449.6900

BRICK
505 Burnt Tavern Road

732.899.8600

Kevin C. O’Brien, Mgr. - NJ Lic. No. 4805

A
ds

-1
82

5

BOWLING
Peter Brennan

With 15 weeks into the season, we have experienced 
some dropouts with the first week of bowling in year 2021.  
We are now using a split season format to continue bowling 
until the end of the season.  We now have 10 teams.

At the half, the leading team is Pick Me Up consisting 
of Tino Yodice and Cherie Parker.  In second place is Pete’s 
Pal consisting of Peter Brennan and Joyce Speziale.  Third 
is X-Factor consisting of Carl Thul and Joe Bivona.

Some of the high scores for the season are as follows: 
Dennis Grasso 258, Mike Cimato 258, Wayne Parker 248, 
Deb Gennarelli 232.

If you have an interest in joining us for the second half 
of the season, please call Tino or Peter before you come 
to Ocean Lanes.
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1601490

State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company
State Farm Indemnity Company

State Farm Fire and Casualty Company
State Farm General Insurance Company

Bloomington, IL

When you combine your  
home and auto insurance, 
good things happen – like 
saving time and money. Just 
another way I’m here to help 
life go right™.
CALL ME TODAY.

Home 
& Auto. 
Smart  
& Easy.

Jody Huss, Agent
474 Brick Blvd

Brick, NJ  08723
Bus: 732-262-5000

jody.huss.qssc@statefarm.com

ads-5635

SOUTH PAPERS
21 - Carefree

11 - Country Caller
Echoes

4 Seasons Lakewood
26 - HC Silverton
09 -Winding Ways

S. Ridge North
S. Ridge East

12 - HC Berkeley
08 - Gardner

Pinecone

 02 - Lake Ridge
84,105,106,108,208 - CVS Village 

1,2,3,4, & 5
112 - Lion’s Head South

116 - Pavilion
17 - Fawn Lakes

18 - Holiday Heights
205 - SR West/Westerly
207 - Lions Head North

25 - Leisure Ridge
27 - Atlantic Hills Echo

30 - HC South

35 Mirage
41 - Perry’s Lake
42 - Heritage Bay

43 - Meadows Lake Ridge
52 - Mystic Shores
75 - Crestwood VII

92 - Pine Ridge
98 - Whiting StationCall NOW for a FREE in-home 

consultation

1-855-560-8710
Maintain Your IndependentLifestyle

CODE SPCHome Improvement Contractor License #13VH03015500 • Kevin O’Gorman Plumbing License #7771

10% OFF with the purchase of a complete 
system & Special Financing Terms Available 

One off er per customer on complete tub, wall, 
and fi xture OR shower, wall, fi xture. Coupon 
MUST be presented at ti me of consultati on 
only. Off er applied to same day purchases. 
Valid only at parti cipati ng Bath Fitt er locati ons. 
See associate for details. 

Expires 2/28/21

A
d 468

A
d 468

Call NOW for a FREE in-home 
consultation

1-855-560-8710

10% OFF with the purchase of a complete 
system & Special Financing Terms 

Available 

One off er per customer on complete tub, 
wall, and fi xture OR shower, wall, fi xture. 
Coupon MUST be presented at ti me of 
consultati on only. Off er applied to same 
day purchases. Valid only at parti cipati ng 
Bath Fitt er locati ons. See associate for 
details. 
Expires 2/28/21

Maintain Your IndependentLifestyle

CODE SPCHome Improvement Contractor License #13VH03015500 • Kevin O’Gorman Plumbing License #7771

A
d 468

Answers on page 31

Sudoku
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Contact information for 2021 PAAD and Senior Gold comparison chart: 
Sue Kaiser, Senior Management Assistant, Ocean County Office of Senior Services call 732-929-2091, Ext. 4075 

or Click for Website. 
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candlemas/groundhog day
The Old Farmer’s Almanac

It’s no accident that Groundhog Day and Candlemas 
are celebrated together Feb. 2, 2021, for both signify 
the triumph of light over darkness, spring over winter. 
Candlemas was originally a Celtic festival marking the 
“cross-quarter day,” or midpoint of the season. The Sun is 
halfway on its advance from the winter solstice to the spring 
equinox. The Christian church expanded this festival of 
light to commemorate the purification of the Virgin Mary 
and her presentation of the infant Jesus in the Temple. 
Candlelit processions accompanied the feast day. Since the 
traditional Candlemas celebration anticipated the planting 
of crops, a central focus of the festivities was the forecasting 
of either an early spring or a lingering winter. Sunshine 
on Candlemas was said to indicate the return of winter. 
Similarly, “When the wind’s in the east on Candlemas Day, 
there it will stick till the second of May.” 

For centuries, farmers in France and England looked 
to the bear, while those in Germany looked to a badger for 
a sign. In the 1800s, German immigrants to Pennsylvania 
brought their Candlemas legends with them. Finding no 
badgers there, but lots of groundhogs or woodchucks, 
they adapted the New World species to fit the lore. Since 
1887, that lore has grown into a full-blown festival, with 
Punxsutawney Phil presiding. For all things groundhog, 
visit the folks at Punxsutawney and see what Phil is 
predicting this year.

mardi gras/ 
shrove tuesday

The Old Farmer’s Almanac

Mardi Gras is French for “Fat Tuesday” - Feb. 16, 
2021, the final feasting before the fasting of Lent, which 
begins tomorrow, Ash Wednesday. Fat Tuesday is also 
called Shrove Tuesday, a name that comes from the practice 
of shriving - purifying oneself through confession--prior 
to Lent. Many of the names applied to this day relate to 
food and eating. 

In many Latin countries, Mardi Gras is the culmination 
of the carnival season of revelry and feasting. (Carnival 
from the Latin carnem levare, means to take meat 
away.) Among the Pennsylvania Dutch, this Tuesday is 
Fastnacht (fast night), and everyone enjoys the traditional 
fastnachtkuchen, a rectangular doughnut with a slit in the 
middle. For the English, Shrove Tuesday is also called 
Pancake Day, as they use up the cooking fats that are 
forbidden during Lent.

During these tough times with our Christmas spirit 
dampened, the Social Committee put together a Christmas 
parade that showcased decorated cars, music playing, and, 
of course, Santa. As I drove around, I yelled out the window 
“Merry Christmas” to all the residents. It lifted my spirits to 
see all those who came out to support the Social Committee. 

I would enjoy seeing this type of event happen again 
next year. Debbie and her committee did a great job and to 
all the residents that participated, job well done.

a touch of christmas
Chuck Florio

PROFESSIONAL
TAX RETURNS

Quality Service 
Affordable Fees

IRS ANNUAL FILING SEASON 
PROGRAM PARTICIPANTS

R. F. NOWICKI ASSOCIATES
PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

TOMS RIVER, N.J.
732-349-6469

rnowicki420@comcast.net
“Providing AT-HOME Pickup & Delivery 

with Phone Conference Service
for over 45 years...”

ELECTRONIC
TAX FILING

ads-1572

PROFESSIONAL
TAX RETURNS

Quality Service 
Affordable Fees

IRS ANNUAL FILING SEASON 
PROGRAM PARTICIPANTS

R. F. NOWICKI ASSOCIATES
PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

TOMS RIVER, N.J.
732-349-6469

rnowicki420@comcast.net
“Providing AT-HOME Pickup & Delivery 

with Phone Conference Service
for over 45 years...”

ELECTRONIC
TAX FILING

ads-1572
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Aries 
In February your personal situation will get 
a bit complicated and confusion will arise 
within the changes that have accompanied 
you in recent days. 

Taurus 
In February you show what you can really 
do. You will be in the center of interest, 
so your personal career will start gaining 

momentum.  

gemini  
If you’ve been painstakingly postponing 
vacation planning, then February will be 
the perfect month to get to it. This is now 

the best time to go out and stay with your 
family. 

Cancer 
AFebruary will be a good prospect for 
spiritual and artistic matters. In free time, 
the zodiacal Cancer should reflect on the 
correctness of the path they took in their 

personal as well as professional life. 

Leo 
The first two weeks will be spent at high 
speed. There will be numerous changes and 
shifts in your private life as well as your 
professional life.  

Virgo
Your social  popular i ty  wil l  increase 
significantly, yet recklessness and hasty 

behavior  wi l l  make a l l  the  f inancia l 
undertakings you have recently seriously 
strained your home budget.

Libra 
You can now successfully expect recognition 
at work. He will be more willing than ever 
to be in public.

Scorpio 
February will be the month in which you bet 
everything in your life on one card.    

Sagittarius
February will undoubtedly be a month of 
many commitments to those close to your 
heart. 

Capricorn 
February devote to matters related to the 
development of your physical activity.

Aquarius 
February,	specifi	cally	the	period	between	3	
and 15 days will be a good month to go on 
a journey, but only in the company of your 
important person.

Pisces 
In the month of February you can expect a 
more joyful attitude to the world and people. 

February Horoscopes 2021

  
 source: https://www.321horoscope.com/2020/horoscopeaugust-2020.html
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ANSWER on page 31

Across
 1 Cagney’s partner
 6 Poker variant
 10 Nipper
 14 Got up
 15 W L A N
 16 “I’m --- here!”
 17 Identifies
 18 Papal
 20 Slow-witted
 21 The Tiffany network
 22 --- quarters: precedes Taps
 23 Symbol of disgrace
 26 Earth
 27 Drawn tight
 28 “Idylls of the King” writer
 32 The blink of an eye
 34 Harangue
 35 Computer brain
 36 Ice skating jump
 37 Put back into service
 39 St. Paul’s Cathedral designer
 40 Follows why, by the sound of it
 41 Iridescent gem
 42 Scrubs
 44 Mental illness
 46 Waterproofed canvas (Abbr.)
 47 Measure of sound intensity
 48 Swellings
 51 Music for voices

 54 It means “central”
 56 Globally calamitous happening
 57 Home to Everest
 59 Release
 61 First lady’s partner
 62 Wander about
 63 Understand
 64 Lairs
 65 Simple arithmetic
 66 Terminates

Down
 1 Comes ashore
 2 Anticipate
 3 Advisory or decision-making groups
 4 Scrape
 5 Agreeable response
 6 Wad of cleaning cloth
 7 Gratuities
 8 Mysterious radar image
 9 Fragmented
 10 Nervelessly
 11 Brief let-up
 12 On the job
 13 Texas siege city
 19 Sully
 21 Butterfly larvae
 24 Winner of three Olympic golds, --- 
  Devers
 25 Perform in a pantomime
 26 Large bodies of salt water partially en
  closed by land
 28 Sincerely
 29 Can be recycled?
 30 Exposed
 31 Convent inmates
 32 E.g. Speer, Himmler
 33 Draft cattle
 38 Dines
 39 Used to be
 41 Oscar winner Tatum ---
 43 Youth
 45 Tank type
 49 Top celebrities
 50 Percolates
 51 Large African lake
 52 Conceal
 53 Persian Gulf monarchy
 54 Courteous address to a lady
 55 Sets of beliefs
 58 Not me
 59 Expression of disgust
 60 Gun owners’ grp.

Crossword Puzzle
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PRIORITY FOR DRIVEWAY snow removal

As we approach another winter season, we again find 
it necessary to clarify who qualifies for the Priority Snow 
Removal list for 2020-2021 winter season. A new request 
is required every season. 

For those who qualify, please submit your request to 
assure that you will be placed on the priority list. To qualify, 
a resident must require regular life-sustaining medical 
treatment, such as chemotherapy, radiation, or dialysis in 
or outside the home.

A “heart condition” does not qualify. Your request 
must be accompanied by a physician script/note which 
specifies that life-sustaining treatment for any of the 
conditions outlined above is necessary. Hand written 
notes are unacceptable. All information will be kept by 
the administrator and will be confidential.

For convenience purposes, your doctor may fax this 
information to our office.  Our fax number is 732-920-2650.  
Please be assured this information will be kept strictly 
confidential.  Placement on the Priority Snow List cannot be 
accomplished until we receive the necessary documentation 
from your physician. Please respond as soon as possible as 
the winter season will be here soon.

Your need to go to work does not qualify for priority 
snow removal. For this purpose, we suggest you make 
advance arrangements with a private contractor for snow 
removal.

The township will cooperate by plowing our roads so 
that our contractor can begin work. Of course, the town will 
continue to respond to any serious problems during storms.

ALWAYS CALL 911 FOR ANY  
MEDICAL EMERGENCY

Please be sure to keep on hand extra supplies of 
medications and food, so there is no need to leave the house 
during, or immediately after a snowstorm. The weather 
predications generally provide ample warning time for 
making preparations.

BRAY
gENERAL CONTRACTORS L.L.C.

New Homes ~ Additions ~ Renovations ~ Kitchens ~ Bathrooms
Roofi	ng	~	Siding	~	Decks	~	Window	Replacements

Phone / Fax 732-477-1866
Email: braygeneralcontractors@gmail.com

429 Arc Lane Brick NJ 08723

GO SOLAR

Bray General Contractors has now teamed up with My Solar Home, Inc. to introduce the 
opportunity to go solar. Call for a free quote from one of our My Solar Home associates.

HIC # 13VH00138200 We Accept:

ads-4803
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REDI HOME SERVICES
Call 732-256-9844

DRYER VENT CLEANING/REPAIR
POWER WASHING - GUTTER CLEANING 

PAINTING/HANDYMAN SERVICES
Lic# 13VH082081000 www.redihomeservices.com
Senior Discounts redimanage@optimum.net

Directory

Hometowne Plumbing
No Job Too Small
732-270-3232

Lic. 9452       FORMER MARINE 

Stop Wasting your Time and Money!
If you need Windows, Doors, Siding or Insulation, Call us!

We treat your home like our own!
Since 1992. There’s no Subsitution for Experience.

Offi ce: 732-774-2005

Cell: 732- 687-8113 
Fully Insured  Lic: 13VH06672200

Coastal Windows & Doors

M VIGLIONE & SONS, L.L.C.
Plumbing & Heating

Michael A. Viglione, Master Plumber
Insured, Bonded & Licensed #11738

Service - Installation - Repairs
Residential & Commercial

Phone: 732.279.1944
www.mviglioneandsons@yahoo.com

DOORS
Interior – Exterior
Installation – Repairs
Garage Door Capping

Over 40 Years Experience
Art

848-391-1435

Nice guy Car Service
24 Hour Service

CALL JOHN for Reasonable Rates
Cell: (732) 779-8366

- highly Recommended - 
NYC, Newark, Atlantic City, Philadelphia
Airports, Cruise Ships, (Groups up to 16)

Broadway Builders
ALL HOME REPAIRS AND REMODELING

PLEASE CALL FOR RELIABLE AND FRIENDLY SERVICE

www.Broadwaybuildersnj.com
PHONE:  732-701-7650

LICENSE # 13VH05779900

NEED COMPUTER HELP?
On-Site Technology Support for your Home & Business

• New PCs & Setup       • Repairs & Upgrades
  • Virus Clean-Up            • Networking & Wireless

www.monmouthcomputer.com
Monmouth Computer Associates, LLC

 CALL DAN TODAY! 

(732) 517-7018

house Cleaning
Thorough / Honest / Reliable / Reasonable

Since 2001
References Provided

Monthly or every 2 week openings available
My supplies or yours if preferred

Toms River / Berkeley / Manchester / Jackson areas covered
Please call Pat at (908) 330-1572

Time To Upgrade Or Service Your Equipment

Comfy and Cozy
Heating & Cooling

Brick, New Jersey
Call (732) 892-6062

Master HVACR # 19HC00539000  HIC # 13VH07199000
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Directory
MJF Plumbing, heating, AC
For all of your Plumbing, Heating, & AC needs 

SPECIAL ON AC CHECKUP 
$97.00 + tax

732-477-1605

Sudoku Answers
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This month we’ll discuss controlling the exposure for a 
desired effect. Most cameras have a mode dial with many settings 
including aperture, shutter, and program priority. But which 
should you use and why. For a pleasing overall effect and even 
exposure you can use the program or auto mode and let the 
camera make the decisions for you. We’ll discuss Aperture and 
Shutter priority in the coming months.

In Auto mode the camera makes all the decisions for you. You 
frame your shot, focus, and push the shutter button. this will work 
well in most situations and give you a pleasing image.

In Program mode the camera will make most of the decisions 
for you. You can still choose to over and under expose and control 
whether	to	use	the	fl	ash,	among	other	things.	this	gives	you	
more control of your image and can come in handy in tougher 
photographic situations.

If you’re new to photography, I suggest you start with Auto  
and move to Program when you feel more comfortable making 
some changes. After you’ve mastered these modes it may be time 
to go to Aperture or Shutter priority.

As always you can email to bill@kirmsphotography.com 
with any photographic questions. You can visit my web site   
www.kirmsphotography.com  if you’d like to see more of my 
images.  Keep shooting and improving your images, but most 
importantly, have fun with your camera.

Aperture, Shutter, Program


